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What’s coming up?





Fill out the “I’m Busy But I’ll Help” card on the back of this Union Matters!  Be part of the solution!





The state budget is only some of our District’s budget.  We firmly believe in our responsibility to our students and our colleagues to ensure budget cuts impact instruction and student services the least.  The AFT Seattle is developing recommendations for trimming our budget based on these principles adopted at our All Faculty Meeting:


Instruction and direct student support should be the last to be cut.  


Increasing class size beyond enrollment caps is not a solution as it can compromise quality and increase work for faculty.


Budgetary cutbacks should begin with streamlining administrative services, reducing administrative duplication, and flattening administrative functions to increase efficiency.  


Hire currently employed full and part time faculty before hiring new to maintain adequate load,  reduce cost, and increase efficiency.


The collective bargaining agreement must be observed in all its particulars.


Efforts should be made to use reserves and other revenue sources to offset cuts.








Good of the Order…


Our AFT Seattle Executive Board meets every first and third Tuesday of the month, during the quarter, at the Siegal Center from 3:00-5:00 PM 
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What Does the Governor’s Budget Mean?


The Governor’s budget is the first budget proposal for the next two years that lets us know what our state funding will be.  The State House of Representatives will also write a budget, as will the Senate.  By the end of this legislative session (in April 26 unless extended) the state will have a compromise budget enacted by the legislature and signed by the Governor. 


The state faces a serious deficit if changes aren’t made in spending priorities and revenue collection.  The governor submitted a balanced budget, with serious cuts, especially in health care, general assistance, and early learning.  Higher education, though comprising a large portion of the flexible part of the state budget, was cut relatively less. 


Our system must make $100 million worth of cuts over the next two years.  By July, we must cut 4.3%, which will save about $64 million over the biennium.  That leaves about $36 million over the next two years.  


The governor also authorized a 5% tuition increase.  With enrollment at current levels, that would bring in about $36 million.  So, under the governor’s budget, with enrollment stable (it’s higher this year than last in Seattle), the 4.3% we are cutting this year should meet the budget requirements. 


The governor did not address tax revenue – she didn’t propose a more stable tax structure; she did not repeal a single tax exemption.  A new revenue forecast will be released during the session; it is likely the situation will worsen.


We can, and I daresay should, play a role in ensuring the health and well being of our state.  We must not sit this one out.  We have an excellent coordinated strategy with the other colleges and the labor council – but we need your help to make it a reality!   








	














 











